	 Bawdsey CEVCP School Newsletter 
We have got God’s world in our hands

	If you have any queries or you need to contact us, please use the contact details below.
Or you can book a 10-minute slot with your teacher, see the dates at the end of the newsletter…

	Contact Email:  
	admin@bawdsey.suffolk.sch.uk 
	Phone number: 
	01394 411365 

	9th December 2022

	

		Awards of the week

	Starfish class: The entire class for an Amazing Nativity play. Well done! 
Seahorse: Barnaby for trying hard all week in Geography. Eli.B for his super literacy work.
Turtle class: Freddie for completing timed writing thoughtfully, accurately and in time! Hetty for reading at home every day, every week so far! 
Good Samaritan award: Kit for helping a friend in need in the classroom and playground.

	Wednesday 14th December- Christmas party day- for the Nursery children too!

	The BSA (PTA) have organised a very special party afternoon for all the children at Bawdsey school. Nursery, Reception and year 1 children will have their surprises in the afternoon before the end of the school day and they will have a normal pick-up time. If your child is in the Nursery but not booked in for that afternoon normally, they can come for 2pm if accompanied by a Carer or Parent for the event. (We are sorry, but we do not have the staffing to have them without a chaperone.) To make sure that all of the year 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6 pupils can have their treats too please can they be picked up at 4pm that evening from the main playground, thank you. There will be no cost for these parties, games and to meet our special visitor. 

	Baby and toddler group and coffee morning

	9:05-10:15 on Tuesday 13th (this week) is our coffee morning and baby and toddler session. There is no charge, there will be refreshments for adults and toys to play with for any pre-school aged children. All are welcome – no children needed if you just wish to stop by for a cuppa. 

	Carols around the tree

	The children will be singing carols around the tree in the school hall on Friday 16th next week on the last day of term. You are welcome to join us for Mince pies and shortbread made by the children. The carols will start at 2.15pm (arrive a few minutes earlier if you would like refreshments)

	Christmas gifts for the children at school- they have started to arrive already!

	Thank you to everyone so far who has bought a book for our library as a gift for the children at school. There is already a large pile that has arrived. The BSA (PTA) have created an Amazon wish list of all the books we would like to have in the library. The list has been set up so the books can be delivered straight to the school. The ones sent with a gift message we have then stuck into the books, so we remember your kindness in years to come. Some have handwritten dedications inside the cover and have been delivered to us directly, we are very touched by the response and messages so far. The BSA have offered to pay for any books not directly purchased by the school community. If you or anyone you know would like to donate a book please use this link
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2M2BOCHZVJMKJ?ref_=wl_share –
Please can you share it on your social media accounts, we would really appreciate it!

	Christmas trees available

	Firstly, we would like to thank the BSA for the winter wonderland outside decorations that surprised the children when they came to school on Monday. Secondly the BSA have said if anyone would like one of these trees at the end of term, please let the school know. 

	Mrs Goddard & Ms Ramsey (Sarah)

	[bookmark: _GoBack]With heavy hearts we bid farewell to two wonderful members of staff next week. Mrs Goddard and Sarah’s last day with us will be December 16th 2022. Ms Ramsey is moving to a school closer to home so she will be able to take care of her father. Mrs Goddard has found her dream role working at a Nursery school. We as a school would like to thank them both for all of their hard work and support they have shown the school, they will both be missed. We all wish them the best for their future endeavours.

	Monday     
	Tuesday       

	
	

	Choir with Mrs Head, Years 2 - 6 
Sports Club with Mr Hogben, Reception and Year 1
	Premier Sports Club, Yrs 2-6 
Computer Club Miss Mee Reception and Year 1

	Wednesday     
	Thursday            

	
	Art Club with Mrs Butler, Reception and Year 1
Design and Technology Club with Mrs Rankin, Yrs 2-6

	Friday   
	

	No Club – End of term 
	

	
	

	Future Dates 

	Changed or new dates will be in Red - we will try not to change the dates below but when planning so far in advance sometimes we may have to adjust them as we go through the term.       

14-12-22 (Wed) Christmas party and special visitor for all ages. Nursery- year 1 will be completed by the end of the school day for normal pick-up times, years 2-6 will have theirs until 4pm, please can you collect them from the school playground then, thank you. 
16-12-22 (Fri) 2.15pm Christmas Carols around the tree. Last day of term. 
17-12-22 – 3-1-23 Christmas holidays.
4-1-23 (Wed) Children in school to start the Spring term. 



 


 
